## MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP FOR THE JOINT CITY / COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA AND THE GULF COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HELD IN THE GULF COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE BUILDING ON September 2, 2015, at 3:00 P.M.

The following were present: Mayor Patterson, Commissioners Ashbrook, McCroan and Thursbay. City Manager Jim Anderson, Attorney Tom Gibson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, Chief of Police Matt Herring, and Financial Analyst Mike Lacour were also present. Commissioner Buzzett was absent. Representing the Gulf County Board of County Commissioners were Chairman Ward McDaniel, Commissioners Joanna Bryan, Carmen McLemore and Sandy Quinn. County Administrator Don Butler, Attorney Jeremy Novak, Clerk Beck Norris, Sheriff Mike Harrison, Staff Joe Danford, Michael Hammond, Sherry Herring, Lynn Lanier, Leanna Roberts, and Rhonda Woodward were also present.

There was no printed or set Agenda for the Meeting which was opened for round table discussion on the topics of Road Paving / Road Bond Funds; Building Inspectors; Recreation; CBIRS; Beacon Hill and Cape Sewer Issues and the Port.

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Ward McDaniel at 2:59 P.M. He expressed his appreciation for the joint meeting of the Boards and welcomed those present to the meeting.

Discussion ensued with all Commissioners sharing ideas on the various topics. The general consensus was that staff and both attorneys would work together on the issues discussed and formulate plans for future consideration.

Amy Rogers shared her concerns with those present.

Chairman McDaniel announced that Senator Bill Montford and Representative Halsey Beshears would be meeting with their constituents on Monday, September 28, 2015, at 5:00 P.M. in the Gulf County Administrative Building and encouraged those present to attend the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 P.M., by Chairman McDaniel.

Approved this 15th day of September 2015.

James "Bo" Patterson, Mayor

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

10/